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      MISSION STATEMENT OF NAZARETH PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH  

     To worship and glorify God and to make disciples for Christ.  
FEBRUARY 

Dear friends,  
     Has anyone ever told you that you are more of a òhuman doingó than a òhuman being?ó  If they 
have, we are in the same club.  One would think that after the world  slowed to the pace that it did 
in 2020, I would have learned to  play a different tune.  Author Dallas Willard writes: òThe most 
important thing in your life is not what you do; itõs who you become.  Thatõs what you will take into 
eternity.ó  Sobering words if you happen to always be looking toward the next project, the next trip, 
the next grade, the next stage of life.  So I have decided to make an effort to do some tending to my 
soul this year.  You will hear more about this as I come to understand what it means.   I imagine it 
will have a lot to do with that oft-loved line from the Psalm: òBe still and know that I am 
God.ó (Psalm 46:10)  
     This month, we will resume in-person worship with our COVID restrictions.  This will begin on   
February 7th, and I hope that you will join us if you feel safe doing so.  We will continue to 
livestream our worship, and it will also be available on our website or on the You Tube channel.  I 
want to express sincere gratitude to all of the musicians, Laura, Dean, Judy and the choir members 
who so faithfully minister to us with their talents.  How they must please God!  A special thank you 
to the choir members who faithfully led and then walked down into the pews so I would have faces 
to preach to.  It makes a world of difference.  Thanks, too, to Vickie Gray and Jessica Sullens, our  
videographers extraordinaire!   
     I am also excited about the Installation/Ordination of the Elders for the Class of 2023, Susan 
Baier, Barbara Melton, Herb Respess and Angela Smith; as well as Jeff Hayes, who is too good to 
let go and will extend his term.  This will take place on February 14th with a creative way of 
òLaying on of the Handsó while socially distancing!  I know you will support them with your pres-
ence and your prayers.   
     Our Youth Group will also resume in-person meetings and will be in worship to collect the 
òSouper Bowl of Caringó offering on Feb. 7th.  Look for more news about where that offering will 
go. 
     Blessings to all of you as we continue to be the church in a different way, 
 Julie 
 òAs a deer longs for flowing streams, so my soul longs for you, O God.  My soul thirsts for 
God, for the living God.ò  Psalm 42:1-2      



                 

Join us as we continue to worship both live and on You Tube. 

                                   Special Events 

                        Feb. 7ðThe Lordôs Supper 

      Feb. 14ðInstallation/Ordination of Elders 

      Feb. 21ðFirst Sunday of Lent 

                             Feb. 28ðAnnual Congregational Meeting 

                             Head Ushers for February are Mike and Susan Baier 

We are ñLivestreamingò worship every Sunday with continued good attendance.                                               
Live streaming allows you to watch worship at the same time it occurs                                                           

OR later in the day or week if that is more convenient.                                                                      
If you have any problems viewing the service, please contact Vickie Gray for help.                                           

 

              Session Highlights  

 
The Session agreed on the following actions at our January meeting:  

Í Sustained examinations for elders-elect, Susan Baier, Barbara Melton, Angela Smith, Herb Respess. 
Jeff Hayes will continue on Session for one additional year.  

Í Approve Annual Statistical Report. Will include data from virtual worship service in weekly                                  
attendance numbers.  

Í Approved returning to in-person Worship starting Sunday, February 7. Will continue to follow all                     
social distance/mask protocols.  

Í Approved allowing Youth Group to return to meeting in person starting Sunday, February 7. Will 
continue to follow all  social distance/mask protocols.  

Í Approved allowing Boy Scouts, Cub Scouts and Girls Scouts to use the Family Life Center for                         
meetings.  Will continue to follow all social distance/mask protocols. 

Í Approved calling a congregational meeting for Sunday, February 28 for our Annual                       
Meeting and approving the terms of call for Julie.  

Í Approved installation of elders on Sunday, February 14 during Worship service.       

Í Will not have Ash Wednesday service on February 17. 

 

Thanks to Mike Baier, Kim Cansler, Dwayne Pergrem and 
Leslie Stuermann for their service on the Session and also to                                                                                                                       
Jeff Hayes who is extending his term.   

 

 
 

Worship  

Mike Baier is presented 

with the ñThree Monkeys 

Awardò by fellow                    

Monkeys, Jeff Hayes and 

Steve Balltrip for his                             

service on the Session.  



CHRISTIAN EDUCATION CORNER 
 

 

  

                                                      

 

 

      

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you! 

Clara & Taylor 

 

In continuing with the Year of the Child, we are encouraging all 


